
Juan Antonio Salazar 

3209 Carter Dr.  

Arlington, TX. 76014 

juanantonio52@gmail.com 

April 27, 2017. 
 

My dear Brethren:  
 

I am grateful for the opportunity to write to you again. I pray that my letter find you doing well. I always 

will be thankful with every one of you, for your thoughtfulness, for your prayers, and financial support.  
 

Brethren, The Lord continue been very wonderful with us, our congregation are enjoying the blessings of 

our work, we are having a great time. The conversion of our new sister Jessica have been a great 

encouragement for all the congregation. She is a very energetic person, on classes she ask lots of questions, 

it was her choice to have a Bible class on Monday morning, to study God’s word Sunday at church, 

Monday in our house and Tuesday at church. My only concern is that her two oldest sons Bobby and 

Jonathan need all English, and I can’t do it all English. We are talking with Sister Jessica to see if she 

would like to send her sons on Sunday evening to visit our Brethren at Northwest; it will be great.      
 

Our attendance this month have been very consistent, especially on Sunday mornings. Sadly our brethren 

Julio & wife Rosa Maria Rodriguez have stopped attending with us. Maybe they realize that they not 

ready to make a change and withdraw, break away from the one coup church. I am still in contact with 

brother Julio. Sister Marina Villatoro continue attending with us, her husband Jorge, daughters Ilsia and 

Jessica whom are also attending. We just learn that Ilsia obey the gospel about a year ago, she was 

baptized in an institutional church. We hope and pray that, she continue visiting with us and may decide 

to be part of our congregation. 
 

Sister Olivares continue have difficulties over and over to be more faithful to the Lord. Please remember 

her in your prayers.   
 

Our Bible class with Jessica on Monday morning at 9:00, is going well. The same with Sister Marina and 

her husband Jorge around 7:00 in the evening. Our class with Sister Alma Castillo is now on Tuesday 

morning around 10.00, on Thursday at 12 with Jose and Delia and in the evening with Ilzia and Jessica 

Villatoro, and on Friday with Gerardo and Diana at 7:30. My Bible class with Brother Miguel on Sundays 

have been on and off, but the plan is the same, keep it going.  
 

This month my wife and I was able to visit twice with the Pleasant Grove congregation. They ask me to 

present the lesson both times. They doing well, this coming month will have a gospel meeting, the invited 

preacher is from Phoenix, Az. We are just about ready for our first gospel meeting of this year. God 

willing Brother Cuauhtemoc Estrada from Saltillo, Coahuila Mexico, will be the speaker.      
 

I remind you my brethren that I need to rise my expenses for my gospel in Hermosillo Sonora, Mx. God 

willing this meeting will be August 13-18. I will need to rise about 400.00 just for me, I will paid for my 

wife expenses, for her will be around 350.00. God willing we will be leaving on August Friday 11
th

 and 

comeback late on Sunday August 20
th

. We will fly from Dallas to Phoenix on a Friday. Expend the night 

there with Christians, and take a bus from there to Hermosillo on Saturday morning. We will return to 

Phoenix on Saturday August 19
th

, again expend the night there. Worship there on Sunday and come back 

to Dallas Love Field late on Sunday. Please keep us in your prayers, and also in your plans. Let me know 

if you are able to help in this effort. 
 

Please keep us in your prayers. God Bless you all.              
 
                                                                                                           

                                                                                                                                                     Juan Antonio Salazar                                                                                                                                                                                                          
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